

United States Senate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510

April 26, 2016

Mr. Anthony Foxx, Secretary U.S. Department of Transporation 1200 New Jersey Ave SE Washington, D.C. 20590

Dear Secretary Foxx:

I am contacting you on behalf of the Department of Environmental Quality and Public Works with the Lexington-Fayette Urban County Government in support of the Town Branch Commons Corridor in regard to their grant application for the 2016 Transportation Investment Generating Economic Recovery (TIGER) Grant through the U.S. Department of Transportation.

The TIGER Grant will assist the Department of Environmental Quality and Public Works with completing an innovative multimodal greenway that removes barriers, increases mobility, enhances safety, and connects the existing trail systems. The TIGER grant will no doubt benefit the completion of the Town Branch Commons Corridor and ensure the protection of citizens and the community by making these necessary infrastructure improvements. Because of the tremendous need in their service area, I believe that the Department of Environmental Quality and Public Works' application deserves your full and fair consideration.

Upon the completion of this process, please contact my State Office in Bowling Green, Kentucky at 270-782-8303 or by facsimile at 270-782-4970.

Sincerely,

Rand Paul, M.D.

United States Senator